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Dear All, 

This will be my last report for the Meridian. 
thank the Executive and Committee members who 
collectively helped in the day to day running 
their own capacities as individuals. 

ISSUE No. SE/>7 ,7 

First, I must 
individually and 
of the club in 

For me it has been a pleasure and a learning experience. I 
thank all the club members for their faith trust and loyalty. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Monday 22nd Sept Choirs 21st Anniversary Concert. This is being 
held at 11. 00. Numbers will be limited to the people on the 
pre-ticketed attendance list. First in first served. 

Sat 20 Sep Sep "Spring Social" 1.00 - 4.00 Come and dance the 
winter blues away.· blues away. 

Monday 29th Sep AGM 1.00 As mentioned in the last Meridian, 
no activities are to be held this day. BUT, as has been in the 
past, the card players may accupy the extension until the AGM 
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R E M E M B E R : N o m i n a t i o n s f o r p o s i t i o n s c l o s e o n J,6 t h S e pt. 

Volunteers for scrutineers, registrars and tellers 
are required. 

OCT 15 16 17 Craft Exhibition Tuesday 14 is set up day. This 
day will intrude on the card players and the dancers. Maybe 
this day's activities can be called off. Can members please 
oblige by keeping this date in mind. 

Car Park/Landscaping The draft plan has been studied and seems 
acceptable. Work will begin soon on the first stage, ie removal 
of designated trees and forming border lines. 

During this time and afterwards, please be considerate and make 
allowances for others who come in after you. 

Also there have been instances where people leaving are driving 
out the "IN" passage way. This could be an accident waiting 
to happen. 



Other business: Quotes to replace the hall heaters are being 
considered, but first we must find out the 
running cost and efficiency of the new heaters 

A FAX machine donated by Advance Personnel works 
and we have found a place to keep it. 

The Garden Club hosted an afternoon tea to rnee 
our honorary solicitor on Thu 4 Sep. Executive 
committee only. 

A buy sell and swap board to be put up. This 1s 
for individual purposes and does not involve 
committee responsibility for the items. 

Alterations to the vertical blind drawing mecha 1s 111 
over the heater in the extension hall 

The 286 computer is still for sale. 

Finally my best wishes to the incoming committee to con inue he 
good work of the past. I wish for you all a happy and hdr111un1ou'> y~a, 
ahead. 

Santo Giuliano PresidenL. 

FOLK DA CERS 

Last month the Folk Dancers performed at George Forbes House 
i n Q u ea n b e y a n . e e n j o y e d o u r s e 1 v e s a n d o u r a u d i e n c e s e e 1!1 c d 
to enjoy he dancing. Only a few of the residents and stclff 
joined in our community dances--but it caused great hilarj Ly 
among the spectators. Our members were very impressed with 
conditions at George Forbes house, the accommodation, 
surroundings and staff seemed excellent. A couple of us clecidecl 
to put our names on the list for future accommodation. 



WODEN 

SENIOR 

CITIZENS 

GENTLE 

EXERCISE 

AND 

T'AI CH! 

THURSDAY 

2.15 P.M. 

.NTLE EXERCISE AND T'AI CHI 

THURSOA Y 1 2 NOVEMBER 1 997 

1 oth ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 

bustles about us 

sensible 

wave hands like clouds 

moving meditation 

none-the-1 ess 

all are focussed 

Yang Long Form 

a calm island 

time stands still 

PLEASE COME AND HELP US CELEBRATE OUR 1 oth 
BIRTHDAY 



CRAFT EXHIBITION 
Tuesday 14 October now seems just around the corner. It will 
be a busy exciting day with the various craft groups setting 
up their displays. 
How is your entry progressing? We need small items preferably 
light in colour to readily co-ordinate. Please do not be 
disappointed if your entry is too large or too dark a contrast 
in colour to fit in the small allotted space. Judging is Tuesday 
14 October in the afternoon; official opening by Lady DeaneWed. 
morning. Light refreshments will be served to the invited guests. 
Could you please help in minding the exhibition Wed.15 afternoon, 
Thursday 16 from 9.30 am - 5.p.m. and Friday 17 from 9.30 a.m. 
to 5.p.m. Our Club is responsible for all items and it is only 
by having many volunteers that the task becomes light. A list 
for volunteers' times will be put up later. 
With the advantage of our attractive and spacious new room, 
we hope this will be th ebest Seniors' Craft Display ever. 
Now the snag - expenses are running high;so far·$ 352 includes 
postage,duplicating,insurance,hire of screens for display 
paintings and raffle permit. All visitors from nursing homes 
receive free morning and afternoon tea. Other visitors pay 
$LSO for Devonshire tea. The nursing homes that participate 
are given a small gift usually a plant in flower. This gives 
pleasure to all the disabled residents. The sale of permit 
raffle tickets is our only source of income. 
I regret that I am not well enough to sell raffle tickets 
atCooleman Crt. so the need to sell within the Club is most 
necessary. Tickets 5Ocents each available at the office. 
Thank you for your interest 

Myra Hickey 




